
Comment from Stephen Cerro 

We agree that a seat belt alert system should be implemented for rear seat occupants in school 
buses and other vehicles. Thus, if a person fails to connect their seat belt safety harnesses, an 
alarm will notify the driver. The driver can then take measures to enforce their use before 
proceeding. Everybody will be safer that way. This will work best when occupants cannot defeat the 
system by connecting the seat belt safety harnesses behind them. Also, grant monies should be 
made available for public and private schools and school bus contractors for this safety 
enhancement for all school buses that are in use up through maybe 2030. 
 
Regards, 
Stephen J. Cerro, M.S. CPSI, ARM 
Risk Control Coordinator 
Wright Specialty Insurance 

 


